ALAMOSA HO Form 10-Q August 06, 200 UNITED STAT SECURITIES A WASHINGTO	4 TES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION	
FORM 10-Q		
(Mark One)		
-	RLY REPORT UNDER SECTION 13 OR 15(d) Ol 934 for the quarterly period ended June 30, 2004	F THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE
EXCHANG	ION REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR GE ACT OF 1934 for the transition period from IFILE NUMBER: 0-32357	
	OLDINGS, INC. registrant as specified in its charter)	
	DELAWARE (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)	75-2890997 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)
LUBBOCK, TI	LOOP 289, SUITE 120 EXAS 79424 ncipal executive offices, including zip code)	
(806) 722-1100 (Registrant's tel	ephone number, including area code)	
Securities Exch	ck mark whether the registrant (1) has filed all reportange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (such reports), and (2) has been subject to such filing	
YES	NO	
Indicate by che	ck mark whether the registrant is an accelerated file	er (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act).
YES	NO	
As of August 4	, 2004, 112,664,093 shares of common stock, \$0.01	par value per share, were issued and outstanding.

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		PAGE
PART I	FINANCIAL INFORMATION	
Item 1.	Financial Statements	
	Consolidated Balance Sheets at June 30, 2004 and December 31, 2003 (unaudited)	3
	Consolidated Statements of Operations for the three months and six months ended June	
	30, 2004 and 2003 (unaudited)	4
	Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the six months ended June 30, 2004 and	
	2003 (unaudited)	5
	Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements	6
Item 2.	Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of	
	Operations	19
Item 3.	Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk	29
Item 4.	Controls and Procedures	30
PART II	OTHER INFORMATION	
Item 1.	Legal Proceedings	31
Item 2.	Changes in Securities and Use of Proceeds	32
Item 3.	Defaults Upon Senior Securities	33
Item 4.	Submission of Matters to a Vote of Security Holders	33
Item 5.	Other Information	33
Item 6.	Exhibits and Reports on Form 8-K	33
SIGNATI	URES	34

PART I — FINANCIAL INFORMATION

ITEM 1. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except share information)

	Jun	e 30, 2004	D	ecember 31, 2003
ASSETS				
Current assets:				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	105,568	\$	99,644
Restricted cash		_	_	1
Short term investments		50,119		

Customer accounts receivable, net		44,022		28,034
Receivable from Sprint		15,424		22,947
Inventory		7,292		7,309
Prepaid expenses and other assets		10,264		9,763
Deferred customer acquisition costs		7,259		8,060
Deferred tax asset		4,572		4,572
Total current assets		244,520		180,330
Property and equipment, net		427,196		434,840
Debt issuance costs, net		9,409		14,366
Early redemption option on preferred stock		22,437		21,687
Intangible assets, net		431,392		448,354
Other noncurrent assets		5,060		6,393
Total assets	\$	1,140,014	\$	1,105,970
LIABILITIES, REDEEMABLE CONVERTIBLE PREFERRED	Ψ	1,1 .0,01 .	Ψ	1,100,570
STOCK AND STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY				
Current liabilities:				
Accounts payable	\$	22,833	\$	33,247
Accrued expenses	Ψ	39,739	Ψ	37,325
-		21,511		
Payable to Sprint		,		26,616
Interest payable		21,726		5,353
Deferred revenue		23,107		22,742
Current installments of capital leases		223		481
Total current liabilities		129,139		125,764
Long term liabilities:				
Capital lease obligations		807		812
Other noncurrent liabilities		6,460		8,693
Deferred tax liability		15,963		15,966
Senior secured debt		_	_	200,000
Senior notes		726,427		464,424
Total long term liabilities		749,657		689,895
Total liabilities		878,796		815,659
Commitments and contingencies (see Note 15)		_	_	
Redeemable convertible preferred stock:				
Series B preferred stock, \$.01 par value, 750,000 shares authorized;				
484,585 and 679,495 shares issued and outstanding, respectively		163,031		228,606
Series C preferred stock, \$.01 par value; 500,000 shares authorized; no		•		·
shares issued		_	_	
Total redeemable convertible preferred stock		163,031		228,606
Stockholders' equity:		,		-,
Preferred stock, \$.01 par value; 8,750,000 shares authorized; no shares				
issued		_	_	
Common stock, \$.01 par value; 290,000,000 shares authorized,				
112,605,519 and 95,401,557 shares issued and outstanding, respectively		1,126		954
Additional paid-in capital		860,100		800,992
Accumulated deficit		(762,820)		(739,566)
Unearned compensation		(702,820) (219)		(145)
_		(219)		(530)
Accumulated other comprehensive loss, net of tax		98,187	_	
Total stockholders' equity Total liabilities and stockholders' equity	Φ	•	ď	61,705
Total liabilities and stockholders' equity	\$	1,140,014	\$	1,105,970

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements.

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except per share amounts)

	For the six months ended June 30,			
2004 2003 2004 2003				
Revenues:				
Subscriber revenues \$ 133,569 \$ 114,550 \$ 258,315 \$ 218,57	74			
Roaming and wholesale revenues 51,705 35,040 94,858 66,83	30			
Service revenues 185,274 149,590 353,173 285,40	04			
Product sales 8,055 5,804 16,846 11,09	98			
Total revenue 193,329 155,394 370,019 296,50	02			
Costs and expenses:				
Cost of service and operations (excluding non-cash				
compensation of \$2 and \$4 for the three months				
ended June 30, 2004 and 2003, respectively, and \$4				
and \$8 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 and				
2003, respectively) 91,062 80,282 177,278 159,59	99			
Cost of products sold 16,379 12,399 36,162 25,24	43			
Selling and marketing (excluding non-cash				
compensation of \$2 and \$4 for the three months				
ended June 30, 2004 and 2003, respectively and \$4				
and \$8 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 and				
2003, respectively) 31,839 26,584 62,832 54,73	30			
General and administrative expenses (excluding				
non-cash compensation of \$21 and \$191 for the				
three months ended June 30, 2004 and 2003,				
respectively, and \$43 and \$224 for the six months				
ended June 30, 2004 and 2003, respectively) 5,706 5,918 11,423 9,58				
Depreciation and amortization 25,523 27,419 52,907 54,30				
	94			
	40			
Total costs and expenses 173,138 152,835 343,563 304,09				
Income (loss) from operations 20,191 2,559 26,456 (7,58)	88)			
Loss on debt extinguishment — — (13,101)	—			
Gain (loss) on derivative instrument (11,926) — 746				
	34			
Interest expense (18,952) (25,951) (37,187) (52,48				
Loss before income taxes (10,466) (23,143) (22,697) (59,44)				
Income tax (expense) benefit (240) 4,480 (557) 10,24	48			

Net loss		(10,706)		(18,663)		(23,254)		(49,194)
Preferred stock dividend		(2,576)		_	-	(5,796)		_
Preferred stock conversion premium		(6,441)		_	-	(6,441)		_
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$	(19,723)	\$	(18,663)	\$	(35,491)	\$	(49,194)
Net loss per common share, basic and diluted	\$	(0.19)	\$	(0.20)	\$	(0.36)	\$	(0.53)
Weighted average common shares outstanding,								
basic and diluted	10	1,885,776	9.	3,747,117	9	8,688,272	9	3,626,690

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements.

4

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands)

	For	the six month 2004	ns end	ded June 30, 2003
Cash flows from operating activities:				
Net loss	\$	(23,254)	\$	(49,194)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by operating activities:				
Non-cash compensation		51		240
Non-cash interest expense (benefit) on derivative instruments		6		(261)
Non-cash accretion of asset retirement obligations		91		
Non-cash gain on derivative instruments		(746)		
Provision for bad debts		4,114		10,000
Depreciation and amortization of property and equipment		35,945		34,268
Amortization of intangible assets		16,962		20,033
Amortization of financing costs included in interest expense		488		2,237
Amortization of discounted interest			-	198
Loss on debt extinguishment		13,101		
Deferred tax benefit			-	(10,248)
Interest accreted on discount notes		12,056		17,377
Impairment of property and equipment		2,910		394
(Increase) decrease in:				
Receivables		(12,579)		(1,543)
Inventory		17		1,989
Prepaid expenses and other assets		1,633		(1,378)
Increase (decrease) in:				
Accounts payable and accrued expenses		10,891		(4,608)
Net cash provided by operating activities		61,686		19,504
Cash flows from investing activities:				

Proceeds from sale of assets	380	2,454
Purchases of property and equipment	(42,636)	(19,196)
Change in restricted cash	1	24,977
Change in short term investments	(50,119)	_
Net cash provided by (used in) investing activities	(92,374)	8,235
Cash flows from financing activities:		
Proceeds from issuance of senior notes	250,000	_
Repayments of borrowings under senior secured debt	(200,000)	
Debt issuance costs	(8,100)	
Preferred stock dividends	(6,053)	_
Preferred stock conversion premium	(116)	_
Stock options exercised	719	_
Shares issued to employee stock purchase plan	492	127
Payments on capital leases	(330)	(699)
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities	36,612	(572)
Net increase in cash and cash equivalents	5,924	27,167
Cash and cash equivalents at beginning of period	99,644	61,737
Cash and cash equivalents at end of period	\$ 105,568	\$ 88,904
Supplemental disclosure of non-cash financing and investing activities:		
Conversion of preferred stock	\$ 65,626	\$ _
Preferred stock issued in debt exchange	51	_
Asset retirement obligations capitalized	75	
Capitalized lease obligations incurred	67	73
Change in accounts payable for purchases of property and equipment	(11,186)	(6,790)

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements.

5

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED) (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

1. BASIS OF PRESENTATION OF UNAUDITED INTERIM FINANCIAL INFORMATION

The unaudited consolidated balance sheet at June 30, 2004, the unaudited consolidated statements of operations for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004 and 2003, the unaudited consolidated statements of cash flows for the six months ended June 30, 2004 and 2003 and related footnotes have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America for interim financial information and Article 10 of Regulation S-X. Accordingly, they do not include all of the information and footnotes required annually by accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. The financial information presented should be read in conjunction with the audited consolidated financial statements as of and for the year ended December 31, 2003. In the opinion of management, the interim data includes all adjustments (consisting of only normally recurring adjustments) necessary for a fair statement of the results for the interim periods. Operating results for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004 are not necessarily indicative of results that may be expected for the year ending December 31, 2004.

Basic and diluted net loss per share of common stock is computed by dividing net loss attributable to common stockholders for each period by the weighted-average outstanding number of common shares. No conversion of common stock equivalents has been assumed in the calculations since the effect would be antidilutive. As a result, the number of weighted-average outstanding common shares as well as the amount of net loss per share are the same for basic and diluted net loss per share calculations for all periods presented. Common stock equivalents excluded from diluted net loss per share calculations consisted of options to purchase 9,972,684 and 8,440,710 shares of common stock at June 30, 2004 and 2003, respectively. Also excluded from diluted net loss per share calculations for all periods presented is the impact of the Series B redeemable convertible preferred stock outstanding during the period as the inclusion of the impact of the conversion of this preferred stock would be antidilutive. The number of shares of Series B redeemable convertible preferred stock outstanding was 484,585 at June 30, 2004. No shares were outstanding at June 30, 2003 as these shares were issued in November 2003.

In addition, 800,000 shares of restricted stock that were collectively awarded in October and December of 2002 have been excluded from the weighted-average outstanding number of common shares for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2003 and 400,000 shares of this restricted stock have been excluded from the weighted-average outstanding number of common shares for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004. These shares are included in the weighted-average outstanding number of common shares as the restrictions lapse.

Certain reclassifications have been made to prior period balances to conform to current period presentation. Changes in restricted cash have been reclassified from cash flows from financing activities to cash flows from investing activities for all periods presented.

2. ORGANIZATION AND BUSINESS OPERATIONS

Alamosa Holdings, Inc. ("Alamosa Holdings") is a PCS Affiliate of Sprint with the exclusive right to provide wireless personal communications service under the Sprint brand name in a territory encompassing approximately 15.8 million residents. Alamosa Holdings was formed in July 2000. Alamosa Holdings is a holding company and through its subsidiaries provides wireless personal communications services, commonly referred to as PCS, in the Southwestern, Northwestern and Midwestern United States. Alamosa (Delaware), Inc. ("Alamosa (Delaware)"), a subsidiary of Alamosa Holdings, was formed in October 1999 under the name "Alamosa PCS Holdings, Inc." to operate as a holding company in anticipation of its initial public offering. On February 3, 2000, Alamosa (Delaware) completed its initial public offering. Immediately prior to the initial public

6

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED) (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

offering, shares of Alamosa (Delaware) were exchanged for Alamosa PCS LLC's ("Alamosa LLC") membership interests, and Alamosa LLC became wholly owned by Alamosa (Delaware). Alamosa Holdings and its subsidiaries are collectively referred to in these consolidated financial statements as the "Company," "we," "us" or "our."

On December 14, 2000, Alamosa (Delaware) formed a new holding company pursuant to Section 251(g) of the Delaware General Corporation Law. In that transaction, each share of Alamosa (Delaware) was converted into one share of the new holding company, and the former public company, which was renamed "Alamosa (Delaware), Inc." became a wholly owned subsidiary of the new holding company, which was renamed "Alamosa PCS Holdings, Inc."

On February 14, 2001, Alamosa Holdings became the new public holding company of Alamosa PCS Holdings, Inc. ("Alamosa PCS Holdings") and its subsidiaries pursuant to a reorganization transaction in which a wholly owned subsidiary of Alamosa Holdings was merged with and into Alamosa PCS Holdings. As a result of this reorganization, Alamosa PCS Holdings became a wholly owned subsidiary of Alamosa Holdings, and each share of Alamosa PCS Holdings common stock was converted into one share of Alamosa Holdings common stock. Alamosa Holdings' common stock is quoted on Nasdaq under the symbol "APCS."

3. LIQUIDITY AND CAPITAL RESOURCES

Since inception, the Company has financed its operations through capital contributions from owners, through debt financing and through proceeds generated from public offerings of common stock. The proceeds from these transactions have been used to fund the build-out of the Company's portion of the PCS network of Sprint, subscriber acquisition costs and working capital.

While the Company has incurred substantial net losses since inception and negative cash flows from operating activities through 2002, the Company generated approximately \$55 million and \$62 million of cash flows from operating activities for the year ended December 31, 2003 and the six months ended June 30, 2004, respectively. In November 2003, the Company completed a debt exchange that provided for approximately \$238 million of principal debt reduction.

As of June 30, 2004, the Company had \$106 million in cash and cash equivalents as well as \$50 million in short term investments and believes that this cash on hand plus the additional liquidity that it expects to generate from operations will be sufficient to fund expected capital expenditures and to cover its working capital and debt service requirements (including dividends on preferred stock) for at least the next 12 months.

The Company's future liquidity will be dependent on a number of factors influencing its projections of operating cash flows, including those related to subscriber growth, average revenue per user, average monthly churn and cost per gross addition. Should actual results differ significantly from these assumptions, the Company's liquidity position could be adversely affected and it could be in a position that would require it to raise additional capital which may or may not be available on terms acceptable to the Company, if at all, and could have a material adverse effect on the Company's ability to achieve its intended business objectives.

4. STOCK-BASED COMPENSATION

The Company has elected to follow Accounting Principles Board ("APB") Opinion No. 25, "Accounting for Stock Issued to Employees" and related interpretations in accounting for its employee stock options. No stock-based employee compensation cost related to option grants is reflected in the consolidated statements of operations for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004 or 2003, as all options granted by the Company had an exercise price equal to or

7

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

greater than the market value of the underlying common stock on the date of grant. Non-cash compensation expense

reflected in the consolidated statements of operations for the three month and six month periods ended June 30, 2004 and 2003 relate to the vesting of shares of restricted stock awarded to officers and shares of stock awarded to directors and are not related to the granting of stock options. The following table illustrates the effect on net loss and net loss per share if the Company had applied the fair value recognition provisions of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards ("SFAS") No. 123, "Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation," to stock-based employee compensation:

	For the three			For the six r	nont	
	2004	2003		2004		2003
Net loss – as reported	\$ (10,706)	\$ (18,663)	\$	(23,254)	\$	(49,194)
Add: stock-based employee compensation included in reported net						
loss, net of related tax	25	199		51		240
Deduct: stock-based employee						
compensation expense determined						
under fair value method for all awards,						
net of related tax effects	(1,595)	(2,116)		(2,780)		(3,588)
Net loss – pro forma	(12,276)	(20,580)		(25,983)		(52,542)
Preferred stock dividend	(2,576)		-	(5,796)		
Preferred stock conversion premium	(6,441)		_	(6,441)		
Net loss attributable to common						
stockholders – pro forma	\$ (21,293)	\$ (20,580)	\$	(38,220)	\$	(52,542)
Net loss per share – as reported						
Basic and diluted	\$ (0.19)	\$ (0.20)	\$	(0.36)	\$	(0.53)
Net loss per share – pro forma						
Basic and diluted	\$ (0.21)	\$ (0.22)	\$	(0.39)	\$	(0.56)

5. SHORT TERM INVESTMENTS

During the first six months of 2004, the Board of Directors approved a change in the Company's investment policy to extend the allowable weighted average maturity of investments from the 90 days allowed previously to 270 days. In connection with this amendment, the Company established a short term investment account in the second quarter of 2004 to invest excess liquidity and improve earnings on this excess liquidity. All investments are classified as held-to-maturity, mature in less than one year and consist primarily of short term corporate debt securities with a Moody's rating of Aa3 or higher or a Standard & Poor's rating of AA- or higher. The fair value of the Company's held-to-maturity investments approximates carrying value due to the short term nature of these investments.

6. ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE

Customer accounts receivable – Customer accounts receivable represents amounts owed to the Company by subscribers for PCS service. The amounts presented in the consolidated balance sheets are net of an allowance for uncollectible accounts of \$5.9 million and \$6.0 million at June 30, 2004 and December 31, 2003, respectively.

8

(UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

Receivable from Sprint – Receivable from Sprint in the accompanying consolidated balance sheets consists of the following:

	June 30,	December
	2004	31, 2003
Net roaming receivable	\$12,590	\$13,071
Accrued service revenue	2,686	2,584
Service fee refund	_	- 6,418
Other amounts due from Sprint	148	874
_	\$15.424	\$22.947

Net roaming receivable includes net travel revenue due from Sprint relative to PCS subscribers based outside of the Company's licensed territory who utilize the Company's portion of the PCS network of Sprint. The net roaming revenue receivable is net of amounts owed to Sprint relative to the Company's subscribers who utilize the PCS network of Sprint outside of the Company's licensed territory. In addition, net roaming receivable also includes amounts due from Sprint, which have been collected from other PCS providers for their customers' usage of the Company's portion of the PCS network of Sprint.

Accrued service revenue represents the Company's estimate of airtime usage and other charges that have been earned but not billed at the end of the period.

Service fee refund due from Sprint at December 31, 2003 related to a refund of fees paid to Sprint for services such as billing and customer care. Under the previous agreements with Sprint, these fees were determined at the beginning of each year based on estimated costs and were adjusted based on actual costs incurred by Sprint in providing the respective services. This process changed effective December 1, 2003 under the new agreements with Sprint as discussed in Note 14.

7. PROPERTY AND EQUIPMENT

Property and equipment are stated net of accumulated depreciation and amortization of \$212.8 million and \$188.1 million at June 30, 2004 and December 31, 2003, respectively.

8. ASSET RETIREMENT OBLIGATIONS

In June 2001, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued SFAS No. 143, "Accounting for Asset Retirement Obligations." SFAS No. 143 requires the fair value of a liability for an asset retirement obligation to be recognized in the period that it is incurred if a reasonable estimate of fair value can be made. The associated asset retirement costs are capitalized as part of the carrying amount of the long-lived asset. SFAS No. 143 is effective for fiscal years beginning after June 15, 2002. For the Company's leased telecommunications facilities, primarily consisting of cell sites and switch site operating leases and operating leases for retail and office space, the Company has adopted SFAS No. 143 as of January 1, 2003.

As previously disclosed, upon adoption of SFAS No. 143, the Company had concluded that, for its leased telecommunications facilities, a liability could not be reasonably estimated due to (1) the Company's inability to reasonably assess the probability of the likelihood that a lessor would enforce the remediation requirements upon expiration of the lease term and therefore its impact on future cash outflows, (2) the Company's inability to estimate a potential range of settlement dates due to its ability to renew site leases after the initial lease expiration and (3) the Company's limited experience in abandoning cell site locations and actually incurring remediation costs.

It is the Company's understanding that further clarification has been provided by the Securities and Exchange Commission regarding the accounting for asset retirement obligations and specifically

C

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

relating to factors to consider in determining the estimated settlement dates and the probability of enforcement of the remediation obligation. Based on this information, the Company revised certain of the estimates used in its original analysis and calculated an asset retirement obligation for its leased telecommunications facilities. The Company determined that the aforementioned asset retirement obligations did not have a material impact on its consolidated results of operations, financial position or cash flows and recorded the asset retirement obligations in the third quarter of 2003.

An initial asset retirement obligation of \$1,213 was recorded and classified in other non-current liabilities and a corresponding increase in property and equipment of \$1,213 was recorded in the third quarter of 2003 relating to obligations that existed upon the adoption of SFAS No. 143. The Company incurred additional asset retirement obligations during the year ended December 31, 2003 and the six months ended June 30, 2004 of \$35 and \$75, respectively, related to new leases entered into. Included in costs of services and operations in the Company's statement of operations for the year ended December 31, 2003 is a charge of \$402 related to the cumulative accretion of the asset retirement obligations as of the adoption of SFAS No. 143 as well as an additional \$163 in accretion recorded for the year ended December 31, 2003. Included in depreciation and amortization expenses in the Company's statement of operations for the year ended December 31, 2003 is a charge of \$364 related to the cumulative depreciation of the related assets recorded at the time of the adoption of SFAS No. 143 as well as an additional \$123 in depreciation recorded for the year ended December 31, 2003. For the six months ended June 30, 2004, the Company recorded \$91 in accretion of asset retirement obligations and \$63 in depreciation of the related assets. For purposes of determining the asset retirement obligations, the Company has assigned a 100% probability of enforcement to the remediation obligations and has assumed an average settlement period of 20 years.

9. INTANGIBLE ASSETS

In connection with acquisitions completed during 2001, the Company allocated portions of the respective purchase prices to identifiable intangible assets consisting of (i) the value of the Sprint agreements in place at the acquired companies and (ii) the value of the subscriber base in place at the acquired companies.

The value assigned to the Sprint agreements is being amortized using the straight-line method over the remaining original terms of the agreements that were in place at the time of acquisition or approximately 17.6 years. The value assigned to the subscriber bases acquired was being amortized using the straight-line method over the estimated life of the acquired subscribers, or approximately three years and became fully amortized during 2004.

Intangible assets consist of:

	June 30, 2004	D	ecember 31, 2003
Sprint affiliate and other agreements	\$ 532,200	\$	532,200
Accumulated amortization	(100,808)		(85,692)
Subtotal	431,392		446,508
Subscriber base acquired	29,500		29,500
Accumulated amortization	(29,500)		(27,654)
Subtotal	_	_	1,846
Intangible assets, net	\$ 431,392	\$	448,354

Amortization expense relative to intangible assets was \$16,962 and \$20,033 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

10

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED) (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

Aggregate amortization expense relative to intangible assets for the periods shown will be as follows:

Year ended December	
31,	
2004	\$ 32,079
2005	30,234
2006	30,234
2007	30,234
2008	30,234
Thereafter	295,339
	\$ 448,354

10. LONG-TERM DEBT

Long-term debt consists of the following:

	June 30, 2004		December 31, 2003
Senior Notes:			
12 7/8% Senior Discount Notes, net of discount	\$ 5,915	\$	5,556
12% Senior Discount Notes, net of discount	205,692		193,995
12½% Senior Notes	11,600		11,600
13 5/8% Senior Notes	2,325		2,475
11% Senior Notes	250,895		250,798
8½% Senior Notes	250,000		_
Total Senior Notes	726,427		464,424

Senior Secured Credit Facility	_	200,000
Total Debt	726,427	664,424
Less current maturities	_	_
Long term debt, excluding current maturities	\$ 726,427 \$	664,424

SENIOR NOTES

12 7/8% Senior Discount Notes – The 12 7/8% Senior Discount Notes were issued in February 2000, mature February 15, 2010, carry a coupon rate of 12 7/8% and provide for interest deferral through February 15, 2005. The 12 7/8% Senior Discount Notes will accrete to their \$6,389 face amount by February 8, 2005, after which, interest will be paid in cash semiannually.

12% Senior Discount Notes – The 12% Senior Discount Notes were issued in November 2003, mature July 31, 2009, carry a coupon rate of 12% and provide for interest deferral through July 31, 2005. The 12% Senior Discount Notes will accrete to their \$233 million face amount by July 31, 2005, after which, interest will be paid in cash semiannually.

12½% Senior Notes – The 12½% Senior Notes were issued in January 2001, mature February 1, 2011 and carry a coupon rate of 12½%, payable semiannually on February 1 and August 1.

Approximately \$59.0 million of the proceeds of the 12½% Senior Notes Offering were used by Alamosa (Delaware) to establish a security account (with cash or U.S. government securities) to secure on a pro rata basis the payment obligations under the 12½% Senior Notes and the 12 7/8% Senior Discount Notes. As of December 31, 2003, all of the escrowed proceeds had been used in connection with payment of cash interest.

11

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED) (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

13 5/8% Senior Notes – The 13 5/8% Senior Notes were issued in August 2001, mature August 15, 2011 and carry a coupon rate of 13 5/8% payable semiannually on February 15 and August 15. Approximately \$39.1 million of the proceeds of the 13 5/8% Senior Notes were used by Alamosa (Delaware) to establish a security account to secure on a pro rata basis the payment obligations under all of the Company's unsecured borrowings. As of December 31, 2003, all of the escrowed proceeds had been used in connection with payment of cash interest.

11% Senior Notes – The 11% Senior Notes were issued in November 2003, mature July 31, 2010 and carry a coupon rate of 11%, payable semiannually on January 31 and July 31.

8½% Senior Notes – The 8½% Senior Notes were issued in January 2004, mature January 31, 2012 and carry a coupon rate of 8½% payable semiannually on January 31 and July 31. The proceeds of these notes were used to permanently repay the Company's senior secured credit facility in January 2004 as discussed below and for general corporate purposes.

SENIOR SECURED OBLIGATIONS

Senior Secured Credit Facility – On February 14, 2001, Alamosa Holdings, Alamosa (Delaware) and Alamosa Holdings, LLC, as borrower, entered into a \$280 million senior secured credit facility (the "Senior Secured Credit Facility") with Citicorp USA, as administrative agent and collateral agent; Toronto Dominion (Texas), Inc., as syndication agent; Export Development Corporation ("EDC") as co-documentation agent; First Union National Bank, as documentation agent; and a syndicate of banking and financial institutions. On March 30, 2001, the Senior Secured Credit Facility was amended to increase the facility to \$333 million. The Senior Secured Credit Facility was again amended in August 2001 concurrent with the issuance of the 13 5/8% Senior Notes to reduce the maximum borrowing to \$225 million, consisting of a 7-year senior secured 12-month delayed draw term loan facility of \$200 million and a 7-year senior secured revolving credit facility in an aggregate principal amount of up to \$25 million.

The weighted average interest rate on the outstanding borrowings under this facility at December 31, 2003 was 4.69%. Alamosa Holdings, LLC was also required to pay quarterly in arrears a commitment fee on the unfunded portion of the commitment of each lender. The Company entered into derivative hedging instruments to hedge a portion of the interest rate risk associated with borrowings under the Senior Secured Credit Facility, as discussed in Note 13.

At December 31, 2003, Alamosa Holdings, LLC had drawn \$200 million under the term portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility. In connection with the issuance of the 8½% Senior Notes discussed above, a portion of the proceeds from that issuance was used to permanently repay the advances outstanding under the Senior Secured Credit Facility and the facility was terminated in January 2004.

11. REDEEMABLE CONVERTIBLE PARTICIPATING PREFERRED STOCK

In connection with a debt exchange completed in November 2003, the Company issued 679,495 shares of Series B Preferred Stock to noteholders who tendered their notes in the exchange. Holders of the Series B Preferred Stock are entitled to receive cumulative dividends at an annual rate of 7½% of the \$250 per share liquidation preference. Dividends are payable quarterly in arrears on the last calendar day of each January, April, July and October. Until July 31, 2008, the Company has the option to pay dividends in (1) cash, (2) shares of Alamosa Holdings Series C Preferred Stock, (3) shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock or (4) a combination thereof. After July 31, 2008, all dividends are payable in cash only. Holders of the Series B Preferred Stock are entitled to participate in any dividends declared on Alamosa Holdings common stock based on the number of

12

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

common shares the Series B Preferred Stock could be converted into immediately prior to the declaration of the common stock dividend. The Series C Preferred Stock has essentially the same terms as the Series B Preferred Stock with the exception of the conversion rate, as discussed below.

Each share of Series B Preferred Stock and Series C Preferred Stock is convertible at the holder's option and at any time into shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock. The Series B Preferred Stock is convertible at \$3.40 per share and the Series C Preferred Stock is convertible at \$4.25 per share.

Beginning on the third anniversary of the date of original issuance of the Series B or Series C Preferred Stock, the Company has the option to redeem outstanding preferred shares for cash. The initial redemption price is 125 percent

of the \$250 per share liquidation preference, reduced by 5 percent annually thereafter until 2011 after which time the redemption price remains at 100 percent. All outstanding Series B and Series C Preferred Stock must be redeemed by the Company on July 31, 2013.

In accordance with the provisions of SFAS No. 149, "Amendment of Statement 133 on Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities," this option to redeem outstanding preferred shares for cash represents a derivative instrument that must be bifurcated and accounted for separately as the early redemption could potentially double a holders' return on the preferred shares. As a result, an asset was recorded in connection with this early redemption option in November 2003 in the amount of \$18.8 million which represented the fair value of the option upon the issuance of the preferred shares as determined by an independent valuation professional. This derivative is adjusted to fair value at the end of each reporting period with any change in fair value being reflected in earnings for the period. As of June 30, 2004 and December 31, 2003, the fair value of this option was \$22.4 million and \$21.7 million, respectively.

The Series B Preferred Stock was recorded at fair value as of the date of issuance or approximately \$325 per share, less a portion of the costs incurred in connection with the debt exchange of approximately \$4.4 million plus the value assigned to the early redemption option discussed previously. The costs allocated to the Series B Preferred Stock were determined based on the relative fair value of the Series B Preferred Stock to the total fair value of consideration given to the tendering noteholders. In determining the \$325 per share fair value of Series B Preferred Stock, the Company engaged the services of an independent valuation professional who used customary methodologies common in the valuation of such instruments to arrive at the fair value.

During the six months ended June 30, 2004, the Company paid \$6,053 in cash dividends on the Series B Preferred Stock.

On May 14, 2004, the Company completed a private exchange transaction with a holder of the 13 5/8% Senior Notes. Pursuant to the transaction, the holder delivered to the Company an aggregate of \$150 principal amount of the 13 5/8% Senior Notes in exchange for a newly issued \$97 in principal amount of the 11% Senior Notes and 150 shares of Series B Preferred Stock. The transaction was retroactively effective as of the debt exchange in November 2003.

During the six months ended June 30, 2004, holders of 195,060 shares of Series B Preferred Stock exercised their conversion option or exchanged shares of Series B Preferred Stock with the Company and were granted 15,212,953 shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock in the aggregate valued at \$4.58 per share at the time of conversion or exchange. In connection with the conversions or exchanges during the six months ended June 30, 2004, the Company paid premiums to certain holders of 193,000 shares of preferred stock in connection with private exchange transactions to induce such conversions. Cash premiums totaled \$116 and premiums in the form of additional shares of common stock amounted to 870,310 shares valued at \$6,325.

13

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC. NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED) (UNAUDITED)

(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

12. INCOME TAXES

The Company's effective income tax rate is based on annual income (loss), statutory tax rates, tax planning opportunities, expected future taxable income, and expected reversals of taxable temporary differences. The annual

rate is then applied to the Company's quarterly operating results. The income tax benefit in 2003 is recognized based on an assessment of the combined expected future taxable income of the Company and expected reversals of the temporary differences from acquisitions completed in 2001. In addition, the Company establishes a valuation allowance for the deferred tax asset when it is more likely than not that the deferred tax asset will not be realized. Due to the Company's limited operating history and lack of positive taxable earnings, a valuation allowance was established during 2003 as deferred tax assets were expected to exceed deferred tax liabilities. The establishment of this valuation allowance in the six months ended June 30, 2003 resulted in an effective tax rate of 17 percent. For the six months ended June 30, 2004, the expected tax benefit related to net operating losses generated was fully offset by an increase in the valuation allowance. The effective tax rate for the six months ended June 30, 2004 is negative 2.4 percent, due to the fact that the Company has estimated that it will have a current alternative minimum tax ("AMT") liability for the year ending December 31, 2004.

13. HEDGING ACTIVITIES AND COMPREHENSIVE INCOME

The Company follows the provisions of SFAS No. 133, "Accounting for Derivatives and Hedging Activities" in its accounting for derivative financial instruments and hedging activities. The statement requires the Company to record all derivatives on the balance sheet at fair value. Derivatives that are not hedges must be adjusted to fair value through earnings. If the derivative is a hedge, depending on the nature of the hedge, changes in the fair value of the derivatives are either recognized in earnings or are recognized in other comprehensive income until the hedged item is recognized in earnings.

As of December 31, 2003, the Company had recorded \$1,275 in "other noncurrent liabilities" related to the fair value of derivative instruments used for hedging purposes, including \$856 representing derivative instruments that qualified for hedge accounting under SFAS No. 133. These instruments were settled for cash in January 2004 in connection with the termination of the Senior Secured Credit Facility. During the six month period ended June 30, 2004, the Company recognized losses of \$6 (net of income tax benefit of \$3) in other comprehensive income related to the change in fair value of these derivative instruments from January 1, 2004 through the settlement of the instruments. The balance of other comprehensive income related to these derivative instruments was recognized in the first quarter of 2004 when the derivatives were terminated. The net other comprehensive loss balance of \$536 is included in the loss on debt extinguishment recorded in the consolidated statement of operations for the six months ended June 30, 2004.

During the six month period ended June 30, 2003, the Company recognized a gain of \$481 (net of income tax expense of \$195) in other comprehensive income related to the change in fair values of derivative instruments.

Total comprehensive loss for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004 and 2003 is illustrated below:

14

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

For the three months ended

For the six months ended

	June 30,				June 30,				
		2004		2003		2004		2003	
Net loss	\$	(10,706)	\$	(18,663)	\$	(23,254)	\$	(49,194)	
Change in fair values of derivative									
instruments, net of income tax expense									
(benefit) of \$0, \$80, \$0 and \$195,									
respectively		_	_	293		_	-	481	
Comprehensive loss	\$	(10,706)	\$	(18,370)	\$	(23,254)	\$	(48,713)	

14. SPRINT AGREEMENTS

In accordance with the Company's affiliation agreements with Sprint, Sprint provides the Company various services including billing, customer care, collections and inventory logistics. In addition, Sprint bills the Company for various pass-through items such as commissions to national retail merchants, handset subsidies on handsets activated in the Company's territory but not sold by the Company and long distance charges.

In 2003, the Company executed amendments to its affiliation agreements with Sprint. The amendments, among other things, established fixed per subscriber costs for services that the Company purchases from Sprint through December 31, 2006 in the form of two new fees. The amendments created a new combined service bureau fee, which consolidates numerous fees that were previously settled separately, for back office services such as billing and customer care. The combined service bureau fee was set at \$7.70 per average subscriber per month through December 31, 2006 and will be recorded in costs of services and operations in the consolidated statement of operations. The amendments also created a new per-activation fee, which consolidates numerous fees that were previously settled separately, for marketing services, such as subscriber activation and handset logistics. The per-activation fee was initially calculated as a percentage of certain of Sprint PCS' selling and marketing expenses and was to be applied to the actual number of gross subscriber activations the Company experiences on a monthly basis through December 31, 2006. The per-activation fee will be recorded in selling and marketing expenses in the consolidated statement of operations. In March 2004, the Company exercised its rights under a most favored nations clause in the Sprint agreements to implement the terms of an agreement entered into between Sprint and another PCS Affiliate of Sprint. As a result, the Company entered into new amendments that increased the per-activation fee and decreased the price to the Company on purchases of handsets and accessories. Additionally, the March 2004 amendments increased the reciprocal roaming rate for 3G services from \$0.0014 per Kb to \$0.0020 per Kb and extended the fixed reciprocal rates for voice and 3G data roaming through December 31, 2006. In June 2004, the Company further amended its agreements with Sprint to (1) reduce the combined service bureau fee from \$7.70 to \$7.00 per average subscriber per month and (2) change the per-activation fee from a percentage of certain of Sprint PCS' selling and marketing expenses to a fixed rate of \$23.00 per activation.

In addition to the new fees, the amendments changed the methodology used for settling cash received from subscribers. Historically, actual weekly cash receipts were passed through to the Company by Sprint based on a calculation of an estimate of the portion of that cash related to the Company's activity. Under the new methodology, the Company receives its portion of billed revenue (net of an 8% affiliation fee) less actual written off accounts in the month subsequent to billing regardless of when Sprint collects the cash from the subscriber. The provisions of the amendments became effective on December 1, 2003 and the Company has the right to evaluate subsequent amendments to the affiliation agreements of other similarly situated PCS Affiliates of Sprint and adopt the provisions of those amendments if the Company elects to do so.

15

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

Expenses reflected in the consolidated statements of operations related to the Sprint affiliation agreements are:

	For the three months ended June 30,					For the six months ended June 30,				
		2004 2003				2004	2003			
Cost of service and other operations	\$	66,509	\$	56,146	\$	129,146	\$	108,714		
Cost of products sold		16,379		12,399		36,162		25,243		
Selling and marketing		10,815		12,047		21,209		24,956		
Total	\$	93,703	\$	80,592	\$	186,517	\$	158,913		

In connection with the billing services provided to the Company by Sprint, the Company relies on Sprint to provide information as to monthly billing activity relative to all subscriber revenues. In addition, Sprint provides the information utilized for the settlement of all roaming revenue.

The Company relies upon Sprint as a service provider to provide accurate information for the settlement of revenue and expense items. The Company makes estimates used in connection with the preparation of financial statements based on the financial and statistical information provided by Sprint. The Company assesses the accuracy of this information through analytic review and reliance on the service auditor report on Sprint's internal control processes prepared by Sprint's external service auditor. Inaccurate or incomplete data from Sprint in connection with the services provided to the Company by Sprint could have a material effect on the Company's financial position, results of operation or cash flows.

15. COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES

Litigation – On January 23, 2001, the Company's board of directors, in a unanimous decision, terminated the employment of Jerry Brantley, then President and COO of the Company. On April 29, 2002, Mr. Brantley initiated litigation against the Company and the Chairman of the Company, David E. Sharbutt, in the District Court of Lubbock County, Texas, 22nd Judicial District, alleging wrongful termination. In the litigation, Mr. Brantley claimed, among other things, that the Company's termination of his employment was without cause under his employment agreement rather than a termination for non-performance. As such, Mr. Brantley's claim sought money damages for (i) severance pay equal to one year's salary at the time of his termination, (ii) the value of certain unexercised stock options he owned at the time of his termination, (iii) an allegedly unpaid bonus and (iv) exemplary damages, as well as recovery of attorneys' fees and costs. On September 27, 2002, the Court entered an Agreed Order Compelling Arbitration. A panel of three arbitrators was selected. Mr. Brantley's claims against the Company and David Sharbutt, including claims asserted in the Lubbock County lawsuit and in the arbitration, were resolved pursuant to a settlement agreement dated February 6, 2004. The settlement does not materially impact the Company's consolidated financial statements or our operations.

In November and December 2003 and January 2004, multiple lawsuits were filed against the Company and David E. Sharbutt, its Chairman and Chief Executive Officer as well as Kendall W. Cowan, its Chief Financial officer. Steven Richardson, the Company's Chief Operating Officer, was also a named defendant in one of the lawsuits. Each claim is a purported class action filed on behalf of a putative class of persons who and/or entities that purchased Alamosa Holdings' securities between January 9, 2001 and June 13, 2002, inclusive, and seeks recovery of compensatory damages, fees and costs. Each lawsuit was filed in the United States District Court for the Northern District of Texas, in either the Lubbock Division or the Dallas Division. On February 27, 2004, the lawsuits were consolidated into one

action pending in the United States District Court for the Northern

16

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

District of Texas, Lubbock Division. On March 4, 2004, the Court appointed the Massachusetts State Guaranteed Annuity Fund to serve as lead plaintiff and approved its selection of lead counsel for the consolidated action.

On May 18, 2004, the lead plaintiff filed a consolidated complaint. The consolidated complaint names three of the original defendants (the Company, David Sharbutt and Kendall Cowan), drops one of the original defendants (Steven Richardson) and names two new defendants who are outside directors (Michael Roberts and Steven Roberts). The putative class period remains the same. The consolidated complaint alleges violations of Sections 10(b) and 20(a) of the Exchange Act, Rule 10b-5 promulgated thereunder, and Sections 11 and 15 of the Securities Act. The consolidated complaint seeks recovery of compensatory damages, fees, costs, recission or rescissory damages in connection with the Sections 11 and 15 claims, and injunctive relief and/or disgorgement in connection with defendants' insider trading proceeds. At the end of the putative class period on June 13, 2002, the Company announced that its projection of net subscriber additions for the second quarter of 2002 would be less than previously projected. The consolidated complaint alleges, among other things, that the Company made false and misleading statements about subscriber additions during the putative class period. The consolidated complaint also alleges that the Company's financial statements were false and misleading because the Company improperly recognized revenue and failed to record adequate allowances for uncollectible receivables. The defendants' motion to dismiss the consolidated complaint was filed on July 26, 2004.

The Company believes that the defendants have meritorious defenses to these claims and intend to vigorously defend these actions. No discovery has been taken at this time, and the ultimate outcome is not currently predictable. There can be no assurance that the litigation will be resolved in the Company's favor and an adverse resolution could adversely affect the Company's financial condition.

On July 8 and 15, 2004, two shareholder derivative suits, each asserting identical allegations, were filed in State District Court in Dallas County, Texas on behalf of the Company against certain of its officers and directors: David E. Sharbutt, the Company's Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, Kendall W. Cowan, the Company's Chief Financial Officer, as well as other current and former members of the Company's board of directors, including Scotty Hart, Michael V. Roberts, Ray M. Clapp, Jr., Schuyler B. Marshall, Thomas F. Riley, Jr. Steven C. Roberts, Jimmy R. White, Thomas B. Hyde and Tom M. Phelps. The suits also name the Company as a nominal defendant. Based on allegations substantially similar to the federal shareholder action, the suits assert claims for defendants' alleged violations of state law, including breaches of fiduciary duty, abuse of control, gross mismanagement, waste of corporate assets and unjust enrichment that allegedly occurred between January 2001 and June 2002. The suits seek recovery of damages, fees, costs, equitable and/or injunctive remedies, and disgorgement of all profits, benefits and other compensation.

On November 26, 2003, Core Group PC filed a claim against Alamosa PCS and four other PCS Affiliates of Sprint in the United States District Court for the District of Kansas alleging copyright infringement related to the designs used in Sprint retail stores. The complainant sought money damages and an injunction against Alamosa PCS' continued use

of the alleged copyrighted designs. This claim was dismissed on June 4, 2004 with no adverse impact to the Company.

The Company is involved in various claims and legal actions arising in the ordinary course of business. The ultimate disposition of these matters are not expected to have a material adverse impact on the Company's financial position, results of operations or liquidity.

17

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.
NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONTINUED)
(UNAUDITED)
(dollars in thousands, except as noted)

16. EFFECTS OF RECENTLY ISSUED ACCOUNTING PRONOUNCEMENTS

In April 2004, the EITF issued Abstract No. 03-06, "Participating Securities and the Two-Class Method Under FASB Statement No. 128, Earnings Per Share." EITF 03-06 addresses a number of questions regarding the computation of earnings per share by companies that have issued securities other than common stock that contractually entitle the holder to participate in dividends and earnings of the company when and if, it declares dividends on its common stock. The Abstract also provides further guidance in applying the two-class method of calculating earnings per share, clarifying what constitutes a participating security and how to apply the two-class method of computing earnings per share once it is determined that a security is participating, including how to allocate undistributed earnings to such a security. EITF 03-06 is effective for fiscal periods beginning after March 31, 2004 and was adopted by the Company in the second quarter of 2004. The Series B redeemable convertible preferred stock issued by the Company in November 2003 has participation features that requires the Company to apply the two-class method of calculating earnings per share. The adoption of this Abstract will have the effect of diluting basic earnings per share in periods of net income and will not impact earnings per share in periods when the Company reports a net loss.

18

ITEM 2. MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

Forward-Looking Statements

This quarterly report on Form 10-Q includes "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), which can be identified by the use of forward-looking terminology such as "may," "might," "could," "would," "believe," "expect," "intend," "plan," "seek," "anticipate," "estimate," "project" or "continue" or the negative thereof or other variations thereon or comparable terminology. All statements other than statements of historical fact included in this quarterly report on Form 10-Q regarding our financial position and liquidity may be deemed to be forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements include:

• forecasts of population growth in our territory;

•

statements regarding our anticipated revenues, expense levels, liquidity, capital resources and operating losses; and

• statements regarding expectations or projections about markets in our territories.

Although we believe that the expectations reflected in such forward-looking statements are reasonable, we can give no assurance that such expectations will prove to have been correct. Important factors with respect to any such forward-looking statements, including certain risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from our expectations, are further disclosed in our annual report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2003 under the sections "Item 1. Business" and "Item 7. Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations." Important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements include, but are not limited to:

- our dependence on our affiliation with Sprint;
- the ability of Sprint to alter the terms of our affiliation agreements with it, including fees paid or charged to us and other program requirements;
- our anticipation of future losses;
- our dependence on back office services, such as billing and customer care, provided by Sprint;
- inaccuracies in financial information provided by Sprint;
- potential fluctuations in our operating results;
- our ability to predict future customer growth, as well as other key operating metrics;
- changes or advances in technology;
- the ability to leverage third generation products and services;
- competition in the industry and markets in which we operate;
- subscriber credit quality;
- our ability to attract and retain skilled personnel;
- our potential need for additional capital or the need for refinancing existing indebtedness;
- our potential inability to expand our services and related products in the event of substantial increases in demand for these services and related products;
- our inability to predict the outcomes of potentially material litigation;
- the potential impact of wireless local number portability, or WLNP;
- changes in government regulation;
- future acquisitions;

19

- general economic and business conditions; and
- effects of mergers and consolidations within the telecommunications industry and unexpected announcements or developments from others in the telecommunications industry.

All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to us or persons acting on our behalf are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements set forth above.

Definitions of Operating Metrics

We discuss the following operating metrics relating to our business in this section:

• ARPU, or average monthly revenue per user, is a measure used to determine the monthly subscriber revenue earned for subscribers based in our territory. This measure is calculated by dividing subscriber revenues in our consolidated statement of operations by our average daily

subscribers during the period divided by the number of months in the period.

- Average monthly churn is used to measure the rate at which subscribers based in our territory deactivate service on a voluntary or involuntary basis. We calculate average monthly churn based on the number of subscribers deactivated during the period (net of transfers out of our service area and those who deactivated within 30 days of activation) as a percentage of our average daily subscriber base during the period divided by the number of months during the period.
- Licensed POPs represent the number of residents (usually expressed in millions) in our territory in which we have an exclusive right to provide wireless mobility communications services under the Sprint brand name. The number of residents located in our territory does not represent the number of wireless subscribers that we serve or expect to serve in our territory.
- Covered POPs represent the number of residents (usually expressed in millions) covered by our portion of the PCS network of Sprint in our territory. The number of residents covered by our network does not represent the number of wireless subscribers that we serve or expect to serve in our territory.

General

As a PCS Affiliate of Sprint, we have the exclusive right to provide wireless mobility communications services under the Sprint brand name in our licensed territory. We own and are responsible for building, operating and managing the portion of the PCS network of Sprint located in our territory. We offer national plans designed by Sprint as well as local plans tailored to our market demographics. Our portion of the PCS network of Sprint is designed to offer a seamless connection with the 100% digital PCS nationwide wireless network of Sprint. We market Sprint PCS products and services through a number of distribution outlets located in our territory, including our own retail stores, major national distributors and local third party distributors. At June 30, 2004, we had total licensed POPs of over 15.8 million, covered POPs of approximately 12.1 million and total subscribers of approximately 813,000.

We recognize revenues from our subscribers for the provision of wireless telecommunications services, proceeds from the sales of handsets and accessories through channels controlled by us and fees from Sprint and other wireless service providers and resellers when their customers roam onto our portion of the PCS network of Sprint. Sprint retains 8% of all service revenue collected from our subscribers (not including products sales and roaming charges billed to our subscribers) and all fees collected from other wireless service providers and resellers when their customers use our portion of the PCS network of Sprint. We report the amount retained by Sprint as an operating expense. In addition, Sprint bills our subscribers for taxes, handset insurance, equipment and Universal Service Fund charges and other surcharges which we do not record. Sprint collects these amounts from the subscribers and remits them to the appropriate entity.

As part of our affiliation agreements with Sprint, we have contracted with Sprint to receive back office services such as customer activation, handset logistics, billing, customer care and network

20

monitoring services. We initially elected to delegate the performance of these services to Sprint to take advantage of their economies of scale, to accelerate our build-out and market launches and to lower our initial capital requirements. We continue to contract with Sprint for these services today and are obligated to continue using Sprint to provide these services through December 31, 2006. The cost for these services is primarily on a per-subscriber or per-transaction basis and is recorded as an operating expense.

Critical Accounting Policies

The fundamental objective of financial reporting is to provide useful information that allows a reader to comprehend the business activities of an entity. To aid in that understanding, we have identified our "critical accounting policies." These policies have the potential to have a more significant impact on our consolidated financial statements, either because of the significance of the financial statement item to which they relate or because they require judgment and estimation due to the uncertainty involved in measuring, at a specific point in time, events which are continuous in nature.

Allowance for doubtful accounts – Estimates are used in determining our allowance for doubtful accounts and are based on our historical collection experience, current trends, credit policy, a percentage of our accounts receivable by aging category and expectations of future bad debts based on current collection activities. In determining the allowance, we consider historical write-offs of our receivables as well as historical changes in our credit policies. We also look at current trends in the credit quality of our customer base.

Revenue recognition – We record equipment revenue for the sale of handsets and accessories to customers in our retail stores and to local resellers in our territories. We do not record equipment revenue on handsets and accessories purchased by our customers from national resellers or directly from Sprint. Our customers pay an activation fee when they initiate service. In the past, we deferred this activation fee in all cases and recorded the activation fee revenue over the estimated average life of our customers which ranges from 12 to 36 months depending on credit class and based on our past experience. Effective July 1, 2003, we adopted the accounting provisions of Emerging Issues Task Force ("EITF") Abstract No. 00-21, "Accounting for Revenue Arrangements with Multiple Deliverables."

Accordingly, beginning July 1, 2003, we allocate amounts charged to customers at the point of sale between the sale of handsets and other equipment and the sale of wireless telecommunications services in those transactions taking place in distribution channels that we directly control. Activation fees charged in transactions outside of our directly controlled distribution channels continue to be deferred and amortized over the average life of the subscriber base.

We recognize revenue from our customers as they use the service. Additionally, we provide a reduction of recorded revenue for billing adjustments and billing corrections.

The cost of handsets sold generally exceeds the retail sales price, as it is common in our industry to subsidize the price of handsets for competitive reasons. For handsets sold through channels controlled by Sprint that are activated by a subscriber in our territory, we reimburse Sprint for the amount of subsidy incurred by them in connection with the sale of these handsets. This reimbursement paid to Sprint is reflected in our selling and marketing expenses in the consolidated statements of operations.

Accounting for goodwill and intangible assets – In connection with our acquisitions of Roberts, WOW and Southwest PCS in the first quarter of 2001, we recorded certain intangible assets including both identifiable intangibles and goodwill. Identifiable intangibles consisted of the Sprint agreements and the respective subscriber bases in place at the time of acquisition. The intangible assets related to the Sprint agreements are being amortized on a straight line basis over the remaining original term of the underlying Sprint agreements or approximately 17.6 years. The subscriber base intangible asset was amortized on a straight line basis over the estimated life of the acquired subscribers or approximately 3 years. The subscriber base intangible asset became fully amortized in the first quarter of 2004.

We adopted the provisions of SFAS No. 142, "Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets," on January 1, 2002. SFAS No. 142 primarily addresses the accounting for goodwill and intangible assets

subsequent to their initial recognition. The provisions of SFAS No. 142 (i) prohibit the amortization of goodwill and indefinite-lived intangible assets, (ii) require that goodwill and indefinite-lived intangible assets be tested annually for impairment (and in interim periods if certain events occur indicating that the carrying value of goodwill and indefinite-lived intangible assets may be impaired), (iii) require that reporting units be identified for the purpose of assessing potential future impairments of goodwill and (iv) remove the forty-year limitation on the amortization period of intangible assets that have finite lives. As of December 31, 2001, we had recorded \$15.9 million in accumulated amortization of goodwill. Upon the adoption of SFAS No. 142, the amortization of goodwill was discontinued. In connection with our annual impairment testing related to goodwill as of July 31, 2002, we determined that goodwill was impaired and recorded an impairment charge in the third quarter of 2002 to reduce the carrying value of goodwill to zero.

Long-lived asset recovery – Long-lived assets, consisting primarily of property, equipment and finite-lived intangibles, comprised approximately 76 percent of our total assets at June 30, 2004. Changes in technology or in our intended use of these assets may cause the estimated period of use or the value of these assets to change. In addition, changes in general industry conditions could cause the value of certain of these assets to change. We monitor the appropriateness of the estimated useful lives of these assets. Whenever events or changes in circumstances indicate that the carrying amounts of these assets may not be recoverable, we review the respective assets for impairment. The impairment of goodwill recorded in 2002 and the trends in the wireless telecommunications industry that drove our decision to launch a debt exchange offer in September 2003 were deemed to be "triggering events" requiring impairment testing of our other long-lived assets under SFAS No. 144, "Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets." In performing this test, assets are grouped according to identifiable cash flow streams and the undiscounted cash flow over the life of the asset group is compared to the carrying value of the asset group. We have determined that we have one asset grouping related to cash flows generated by our subscriber base, which includes all of our assets. The life of this asset group for purposes of these impairment tests was assumed to be ten years. No impairment was indicated as a result of these tests. Estimates and assumptions used in both estimating the useful life and evaluating potential impairment issues require a significant amount of judgment.

Income taxes – We utilize an asset and liability approach to accounting for income taxes, wherein deferred taxes are provided for book and tax basis differences for assets and liabilities. In the event differences exist between the book and tax basis of our assets and liabilities that result in deferred assets, an evaluation of the probability of being able to realize the future benefits indicated by such assets is made. A valuation allowance is provided for the portion of deferred tax assets for which there is sufficient uncertainty regarding our ability to recognize the benefits of those assets in future years.

The net deferred tax asset was fully reserved through December 31, 2000 because of uncertainty regarding our ability to recognize the benefit of the asset in future years. In connection with the acquisitions in 2001, a significant deferred tax liability was recorded related to intangibles. The reversal of the timing differences which gave rise to the deferred tax liability will allow us to benefit from the deferred tax asset. As such, the valuation allowance against the deferred tax asset was reduced in 2001 to account for the expected benefit to be realized. Prior to February 1, 2000, our predecessor operated as a limited liability company ("LLC") under which losses for income tax purposes were utilized by the LLC members on their income tax returns. Subsequent to January 31, 2000, we became a C-corp for federal income tax purposes and therefore subsequent losses became net operating loss carryforwards to us. We continue to evaluate the likelihood of realizing the benefits of deferred tax items. During 2003, we reinstated a valuation allowance to reflect the deferred tax assets at the amounts expected to be realized.

Reliance on the timeliness and accuracy of data received from Sprint – We place significant reliance on Sprint as a service provider in terms of the timeliness and accuracy of financial and statistical data related to customers based in our service territory that we receive on a periodic basis from Sprint. We make significant estimates in terms of cash flows, revenue, cost of service, selling and marketing costs and the adequacy of our allowance for uncollectible

accounts based on this data we receive from

22

Sprint. We obtain assurance as to the accuracy of this data through analytic review and reliance on the service auditor report on Sprint's internal control processes prepared by Sprint's external service auditor. Inaccurate or incomplete data from Sprint could have a material adverse effect on our results of operations and cash flow.

Consolidated Results of Operations (dollars in thousands)

For the three and six month periods ended June 30, 2004 compared to the three and six month periods ended June 30, 2003

Subscriber growth and key performance indicators – We had total subscribers of approximately 813,000 at June 30, 2004 compared to approximately 677,000 at June 30, 2003. This growth of approximately 136,000 subscribers or 20 percent year over year compares to 19 percent growth from June 30, 2002 to June 30, 2003.

Average monthly churn for the second quarter of 2004 was approximately 2.1 percent compared to approximately 2.5 percent for the second quarter of 2003. This level of churn in the second quarter of 2004 was slightly less than that in the first quarter of 2004 when we experienced average monthly churn of 2.4 percent. Increases in churn negatively impact our operations as we incur significant up front costs in acquiring customers.

Service Revenues – Service revenues consist of revenues from our subscribers and roaming and wholesale revenue earned when subscribers from other carriers or resellers of PCS service use our portion of the PCS network of Sprint.

Subscriber revenue consists of payments received from our subscribers for monthly service under their service plans. Subscriber revenue also includes activation fees and charges for the use of various features including PCS Vision, the wireless web and voice activated dialing. Subscriber revenues were \$133,569 for the quarter ended June 30, 2004 compared to \$114,550 for the quarter ended June 30, 2003. This increase of 17 percent was primarily due to the 20 percent increase in our subscriber base discussed above. Subscriber revenues were \$258,315 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 compared to \$218,574 for the six months ended June 20, 2003. This increase of 18 percent was also primarily due to the increase in the subscriber base discussed above. Base ARPU (which does not include roaming revenue) decreased slightly in the second quarter of 2004 to \$56 compared to \$57 in the second quarter of 2003. Base ARPU in the first six months of 2004 was \$56 which was consistent with base ARPU of \$56 in the first six months of 2003.

Roaming and wholesale revenue is comprised of revenue from Sprint and other PCS subscribers based outside of our territory that roam onto our portion of the PCS network of Sprint as well as revenue from resellers of PCS service whose subscribers use our portion of the PCS network of Sprint.

Roaming revenue was \$45,774 for the quarter ended June 30, 2004 compared to \$34,259 for the quarter ended June 30, 2003. This increase of 34 percent was primarily due to a 40 percent increase in inbound roaming minutes to 553 million for the quarter ended June 30, 2004 compared to 395 million for the quarter ended June 30, 2003. Roaming revenue was \$86,412 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 compared to \$65,396 for the six months ended June 30, 2003. This increase of 32 percent was primarily due to a 43 percent increase in inbound roaming minutes to 1,050 million for the six months ended June 30, 2004 compared to 735 million for the six months ended June 30, 2003. The percentage increase in revenue in both the three and six month periods ended June 30, 2004 was less than the

respective percentage increases in minutes due to declining rates from carriers other than Sprint. We have a reciprocal roaming rate arrangement with Sprint where per-minute charges for inbound and outbound roaming related to Sprint subscribers are identical. This rate has been 5.8 cents per minute since January 1, 2003. The November 2003 amendments to our affiliation agreements with Sprint (as amended in March 2004) that became effective on December 1, 2003 after the completion of our debt exchange, fixed our reciprocal roaming rate with Sprint at 5.8 cents per minute until December 31, 2006. We are currently a net receiver of roaming with Sprint, meaning that other Sprint subscribers

23

roam onto our network at a higher rate than our subscribers roam onto other portions of the PCS network of Sprint. The ratio of inbound to outbound Sprint roaming minutes was 1.13 to 1 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 and we expect this margin to trend close to 1 to 1 over time. The toll rate for long distance charges associated with Sprint roaming is expected to decline gradually from its current rate of between approximately 1.5 and 2 cents per minute. We have experienced a significant increase in the volume of inbound roaming traffic from PCS providers other than Sprint. This traffic is settled at rates separately negotiated by Sprint on our behalf with the other PCS providers and has declined in some cases during 2004 compared to 2003.

Wholesale revenue was \$5,931 for the quarter ended June 30, 2004 compared to \$781 for the quarter ended June 30, 2003. This increase of 659 percent was due to the addition of revenue related to subscribers of another PCS carrier with whom Sprint entered into an agreement to allow those subscribers to use the PCS network of Sprint on a wholesale basis meaning all minutes of use for those subscribers in their home areas are on the PCS network of Sprint. Wholesale revenue was \$8,446 for the six months ended June 30, 2004 compared to \$1,434 for the six months ended June 30, 2003. This increase of 489 percent was also due to the addition of wholesale subscribers discussed above.

Product sales and cost of products sold – We record revenue from the sale of handsets and accessories, net of an allowance for returns, as product sales. Product sales revenue and cost of products sold are recorded for all products that are sold through our retail stores as well as those sold to our local indirect agents. The cost of handsets sold generally exceeds the retail sales price as we subsidize the price of handsets for competitive reasons. Sprint's handset return policy allows customers to return their handsets for a full refund within 14 days of purchase. When handsets are returned to us, we may be able to reissue the handsets to customers at little additional cost to us. However, when handsets are returned to Sprint for refurbishing, we may receive a credit from Sprint, which is less than the amount we originally paid for the handset.

Product sales revenue for the second quarter of 2004 was \$8,055 compared to \$5,804 for the second quarter of 2003. Cost of products sold for the second quarter of 2004 was \$16,379 compared to \$12,399 for the second quarter of 2003. As such, the subsidy on handsets sold through our retail and local indirect channels was \$8,324 in the second quarter of 2004 and \$6,595 in the second quarter of 2003. Product sales revenue for the first six months of 2004 was \$16,846 compared to \$11,098 for the first six months of 2003. Cost of products sold for the first six months of 2004 was \$36,162 compared to \$25,243 for the first six months of 2003. As such, the subsidy on handsets sold through our retail and local indirect channels was \$19,316 in the first six months of 2004 and \$14,145 in the first six months of 2003. The increase in subsidies of \$1,729 and \$5,171 in the three and six months ended June 30, 2004, respectively is primarily due to an increase in the number of activations through our retail and local indirect channels of approximately 14,000 and 27,000, respectively. In addition to the increase in the number of activations, we also experienced an increase in subsidies through the retail and indirect channels relating to existing subscribers upgrading their handsets in 2004.

Cost of service and operations (excluding non-cash compensation) – Cost of service and operations includes the costs of operating our portion of the PCS network of Sprint. These costs include items such as tower leases and maintenance as well as backhaul costs, which are costs associated with transporting wireless calls across our portion of the PCS network of Sprint to another carrier's network. In addition, cost of service and operations includes outbound roaming costs, long distance charges, the fees we pay to Sprint for our 8 percent affiliation fee, back office services such as billing and customer care, as well as our provision for estimated uncollectible accounts. Expenses of \$91,062 in the second quarter of 2004 were approximately 13 percent higher than the \$80,282 incurred in the second quarter of 2003. Expenses of \$177,278 in the first six months of 2004 were approximately 11 percent higher than the \$159,599 incurred in the first six months of 2003. The increase in expenses in the second quarter and first six months of 2004 was due to the increased volume of traffic carried on our network. Total minutes of use on our network were 2.2 billion minutes in the second quarter of 2003 for an increase in traffic of 47 percent. Total minutes of use on our network were 4.2 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months of 2004 compared to 2.8 billion minutes in the first six months

24

The increase in costs was less than the increase in traffic due to the leverage we experience in spreading our fixed network operating costs over a larger volume of activity.

Selling and marketing expenses (excluding non-cash compensation) – Selling and marketing expenses include advertising, promotion, sales commissions and expenses related to our distribution channels including our retail store expenses. In addition, we reimburse Sprint for the subsidy on handsets sold through national retail stores due to the fact that these retailers purchase their handsets from Sprint. This subsidy is recorded as a selling and marketing expense. Total selling and marketing expenses of \$31,839 in the second quarter of 2004 were 20 percent higher than the \$26,584 incurred in the second quarter of 2003. Total selling and marketing expenses of \$62,832 in the first six months of 2004 were 15 percent higher than the \$54,730 incurred in the first six months of 2003. The increase experienced during the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004 is attributable to an increase in variable costs due to the fact that we had more gross activations in the second quarter and first six months of 2004 than in the second quarter and first six months of 2003.

General and administrative expenses (excluding non-cash compensation) – General and administrative expenses include corporate costs and expenses such as administration and finance. General and administrative expenses of \$5,706 in the second quarter of 2004 were 4 percent less than the \$5,918 incurred in the second quarter of 2003. General and administrative expenses of \$11,423 in the first six months of 2004 were 19 percent higher than the \$9,583 incurred in the first six months of 2003. General and administrative expenses include corporate costs and expenses such as administration and finance. The increase in the first six months of 2004 has been the result of increased professional fees being driven by various efforts undertaken in preparing for the reporting requirements under the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, additional legal fees incurred in defense of class action lawsuits brought late in 2003 and additional personnel costs.

Depreciation and amortization – Depreciation and amortization includes depreciation of our property and equipment as well as amortization of intangibles. Depreciation is calculated on the straight line method over the estimated useful lives of the underlying assets and totaled \$17,965 in the second quarter of 2004, which was 3 percent less than the \$17,403 recorded in the second quarter of 2003. Depreciation totaled \$35,945 in the first six months of 2004 which was 5 percent higher than the \$34,268 recorded in the first six months of 2003. The increase in the first six months of 2004 is due to the increase in depreciable costs as a result of our capital expenditures in the last six months of 2003 and the first six months of 2004. The slight decrease in the second quarter of 2004 compared to the second quarter of

2003 was due to a significant amount of asset disposals related to the replacement of certain obsolete equipment as discussed below.

Amortization expense relates to intangible assets recorded in connection with the acquisitions closed in 2001. We recorded two identifiable intangibles in connection with each of the acquisitions, consisting of values assigned to the agreements with Sprint and the customer base acquired. Amortization expense of \$7,558 in the second quarter of 2004 was 25 percent less than the \$10,016 in the second quarter of 2003. Amortization expense of \$16,962 in the first six months of 2004 was 15 percent less than the \$20,033 in the first six months of 2003. The decrease in both the second quarter and first six months of 2004 is due to the fact that the intangible asset related to the subscriber base acquired became fully amortized in the first quarter of 2004.

Impairment of property and equipment – We recorded impairments of property and equipment in the second quarter and first six months of 2004 of \$2,604 and \$2,910, respectively, compared to \$34 and \$394, in the second quarter and first six months of 2003. Impairments recorded in both periods primarily relate to the abandonment of certain network equipment that had become technologically obsolete.

Non-cash compensation – Non-cash compensation expense of \$25 in the second quarter of 2004 was 87 percent less than the \$199 in the second quarter of 2003. The 2003 expense includes \$161 in compensation to directors in the form of the issuance of 105,000 unrestricted shares of our common stock. The remaining expense for 2003 and the entire expense for 2004 relates to the vesting of restricted stock that had been awarded to certain of our officers and directors.

25

Non-cash compensation expense of \$51 in the first six months of 2004 was 79 percent less than the \$240 in the first six months of 2003. The 2004 expense includes \$6 in compensation to directors in the form of the issuance of 9,000 unrestricted shares of our common stock. The 2003 expense includes \$161 in compensation to directors in the form of the issuance of 105,000 unrestricted shares of our common stock. The remaining expense for the first six months of 2004 and 2003 relates to the vesting of restricted stock that had been awarded to certain of our officers and directors.

Operating income (loss) – Our operating income for the second quarter of 2004 was \$20,191 compared to \$2,559 for the second quarter of 2003, representing an improvement of \$17,632. Our operating income for the first six months of 2004 was \$26,456 compared to a loss of \$7,588 for the first six months of 2003, representing an improvement of \$34,044. The improvement in operating income is primarily attributable to the leverage we are experiencing in spreading our fixed costs over a larger base of subscribers.

Loss on debt extinguishment – The loss on debt extinguishment of \$13,101 recorded in the first six months of 2004 relates to the repayment and termination of our senior secured credit facility in January 2004. The loss is comprised of \$12,565 in net deferred loan fees related to the terminated credit facility plus the recognition of \$536 in other comprehensive loss related to derivative instruments used for hedging interest rate risk on outstanding borrowings under the credit facility.

Gain (loss) on derivative instrument – The Series B Redeemable Convertible Preferred Stock that was issued in November 2003 contains an early call option which allows us to repurchase the preferred stock at a premium beginning in the fourth year after the shares were issued. Based on the provision of SFAS No. 149, "Amendment of Statement 133 on Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities," the derivative instrument related to this early call option has been separated from the value of the preferred stock and recorded separately in our consolidated balance

sheet. Changes in the fair value of this option are reflected in earnings each period. The loss in the second quarter of 2004 of \$11,926 was primarily driven by the conversion of 195,000 shares of preferred stock during the second quarter. The gain of \$746 for the first six months of 2004 represents the net increase in the fair value of this option after consideration of the conversion of 195,060 shares of preferred stock during the first six months of 2004.

Interest and other income – Interest and other income represents amounts earned on the investment of excess cash including restricted cash. Income of \$221 in the second quarter of 2004 was 11 percent less than the \$249 earned in the second quarter of 2003. Income of \$389 in the first six months of 2004 was 39 percent less than the \$634 earned in the first six months of 2003. The decrease in interest earned in the second quarter is primarily due to declining interest rates in the market. The decrease in interest earned in the first six months is also due to declining rates in the market as well as the decrease in restricted cash of approximately \$10 million during the first quarter of 2003.

Interest expense – Interest expense for the second quarter of 2004 and 2003 included non-cash interest of \$6,278 and \$8,825, respectively, related to the accretion of senior discount notes, the amortization of debt issuance costs and changes in the fair value of hedge instruments that do not qualify for hedge accounting treatment. The decrease in total interest expense to \$18,952 in the second quarter of 2004 from \$25,951 in the second quarter of 2003 is due to the decreased level of debt after the debt exchange completed in November 2003 coupled with a lower interest rate on senior notes issued in November 2003 and January 2004.

Interest expense for the first six months of 2004 and 2003 included non-cash interest of \$12,550 and \$19,551, respectively. The decrease in total interest expense to \$37,187 in the first six months of 2004 from \$52,488 in the first six months of 2003 is also due to the decreased level of debt after the debt exchange completed in November 2003 coupled with a lower interest rate on senior notes issued in November 2003 and January 2004.

Income Taxes

We account for income taxes in accordance with SFAS No. 109 "Accounting for Income Taxes." As of December 31, 2000, the net deferred tax asset consisted primarily of temporary differences

26

related to the treatment of organizational costs, unearned compensation, interest expense and net operating loss carry forwards. The net deferred tax asset was fully offset by a valuation allowance as of December 31, 2000 because there was sufficient uncertainty as to whether we would recognize the benefit of those deferred taxes in future periods. In connection with the acquisitions completed in the first quarter of 2001, we recorded significant deferred tax liabilities due to differences in the book and tax basis of the net assets acquired particularly due to the intangible assets recorded in connection with the acquisitions.

The reversal of the timing differences which gave rise to these deferred tax liabilities allowed us to realize the benefit of timing differences which gave rise to the deferred tax asset. As a result, we released the valuation allowance during the second quarter of 2001. Prior to 2001, all deferred tax benefit had been fully offset by an increase in the valuation allowance such that there was no financial statement impact with respect to income taxes. With the reduction of the valuation allowance in 2001, we began to reflect a deferred tax benefit in our consolidated statement of operations. During 2003, we reinstated a valuation allowance to reflect the deferred tax assets at the amounts expected to be realized. During the second quarter of 2004, we recorded a 100 percent valuation allowance against all current net operating losses generated for tax purposes and recorded \$240 in current income tax expense related to our expected alternative minimum tax ("AMT") liability for 2004. The current income tax expense related to our expected AMT

liability recorded in the first six months of 2004 was \$557.

Cash Flows

Operating activities – Operating cash flows increased \$42,182 in the first six months of 2004 compared to the first six months of 2003. This increase is primarily due to our increased income before non-cash items of \$36,680 coupled with working capital changes of \$5,502.

Investing activities – Our investing cash flows were negative \$92,374 in the first six months of 2004 compared to positive \$8,235 in the first six months of 2003. The decrease of \$100,609 is due primarily to three items. First, our cash capital expenditures for the first six months of 2004 were \$23,440 higher than that in the first six months of 2003 due to the payment of obligations incurred in the fourth quarter of 2003. Secondly, the first six months of 2004 included a decrease in restricted cash of \$24,977 which is reflected as a positive cash flow from investing activities in that quarter. Restricted cash only decreased by \$1 in the first six months of 2004. Additionally, in the first six months of 2004, we established a short term investment account in an effort to improve yields on excess liquidity. The amount invested in the first six months of 2004 was \$50,119.

Financing activities – Our financing cash flows increased in the first six months of 2004 to a positive \$36,612 from a negative \$572 in the first six months of 2003. Our financing cash flows in the first six months of 2003 primarily consisted of repayments on capital leases reduced by proceeds for shares issued to employees in connection with our employee stock purchase plan. In the first quarter of 2004, we received net proceeds from an offering of senior notes of approximately \$242 million which were used to permanently repay \$200 million in borrowings outstanding under our senior secured credit facility. We paid cash dividends on preferred stock in the first six months of 2004 of \$6,053 and received proceeds from issuances of stock to our employee stock purchase plan as well as exercises of stock options totaling \$1,211.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

Since inception, we have financed our operations through capital contributions from our owners, debt financing and proceeds generated from public offerings of our common stock. The proceeds from these transactions have been used to fund the build-out of our portion of the PCS network of Sprint, subscriber acquisition costs and working capital.

While we have incurred significant net losses since inception and negative cash flows from operating activities through 2002, we generated approximately \$55 million and \$62 million of cash flows from operating activities for the year ended December 31, 2003 and the six months ended June 30, 2004, respectively. In November 2003, we completed a debt exchange that provided for approximately \$238 million of principal debt reduction.

27

As of June 30, 2004, we had \$106 million of cash on hand as well as \$50 million in short term investments which we believe will be sufficient to fund expected capital expenditures and to cover our working capital and debt service requirements (including dividends on preferred stock) for at least the next 12 months.

Our future liquidity will be dependent on a number of factors influencing our projections of operating cash flows, including those related to subscriber growth, ARPU, average monthly churn and cost per gross addition. Should actual results differ significantly from these assumptions, our liquidity position could be adversely affected and we could be in a position that would require us to raise additional capital, which may or may not be available on terms acceptable

to us, if at all, and could have a material adverse effect on our ability to achieve our intended business objectives.

Future Trends That May Affect Operating Results, Liquidity and Capital Resources

During 2002 and 2003, we experienced overall declining net subscriber growth compared to previous periods. This trend is attributable to increased competition and slowing aggregate subscriber growth in the wireless telecommunications industry. Although we did experience improvement in subscriber growth in the second quarter and first six months of 2004, we are currently experiencing net losses as we continue to add subscribers, which requires a significant up-front investment to acquire those subscribers. If net subscriber growth does not continue to improve, it will lengthen the amount of time it will take for us to reach a sufficient number of subscribers to achieve profitability.

We may experience a higher average monthly churn rate. Our average monthly churn for the second quarter of 2004 was 2.1 percent compared to 2.7 percent for the year ended December 31, 2003 and 3.4 percent for the year ended December 31, 2002. The rate of churn experienced in 2002 was the highest that we have experienced on an annual basis since the inception of the Company. We expect that in the near term churn may increase as a result of the implementation of the FCC's WLNP mandate in all of our markets during the second quarter of 2004. Through the second quarter of 2004, we have not experienced a material impact to churn related to WLNP with respect to the markets in which we operate. If average monthly churn increases over the long-term, we would lose the cash flows attributable to those customers and have greater than projected losses.

We may incur significant handset subsidy costs for existing customers who upgrade to a new handset. As our customer base matures and technological advances in our services take place, more existing customers will begin to upgrade to new handsets to take advantage of these services. We have limited historical experience regarding the rate at which existing customers upgrade their handsets and if more customers upgrade than we are currently anticipating, it could have a material adverse impact on our earnings and cash flows.

We may not be able to access the credit or equity markets for additional capital if the liquidity discussed above is not sufficient for the cash needs of our business. We continually evaluate options for additional sources of capital to supplement our liquidity position and maintain maximum financial flexibility. If the need for additional capital arises due to our actual results differing significantly from our business plan or for any other reason, we may be unable to raise additional capital.

Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements

In April 2004, the EITF issued Abstract No. 03-06, "Participating Securities and the Two-Class Method Under FASB Statement No. 128, Earnings Per Share." EITF 03-06 addresses a number of questions regarding the computation of earnings per share by companies that have issued securities other than common stock that contractually entitle the holder to participate in dividends and earnings of the company when and if, it declares dividends on its common stock. The Abstract also provides further guidance in applying the two-class method of calculating earnings per share, clarifying what constitutes a participating security and how to apply the two-class method of computing earnings per share once it is determined that a security is participating, including how to allocate undistributed earnings to such a security. EITF 03-06 is effective for fiscal periods beginning after March 31, 2004 and was adopted by us in the second quarter of 2004. The Series B redeemable convertible preferred

28

stock issued by Alamosa Holdings in November 2003 has participation features that requires us to apply the two-class method of calculating earnings per share. The adoption of this Abstract will have the effect of diluting basic earnings per share in periods of net income and will not impact earnings per share in periods when we report a net loss.

ITEM 3. QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK

We do not engage in commodity futures trading activities and do not enter into derivative financial instrument transactions for trading or other speculative purposes. We also do not engage in transactions in foreign currencies that could expose us to market risk.

We have been subject to some interest rate risk on our senior secured borrowings and could be subject to interest rate risk on any future floating rate financing.

General hedging policies – We have entered into interest rate swap and collar agreements to manage our exposure to interest rate changes in the past. We seek to minimize counterparty credit risk through stringent credit approval and review processes, the selection of only the most creditworthy counterparties, continual review and monitoring of all counterparties, and through legal review of contracts. We also control exposure to market risk by regularly monitoring changes in interest rate positions under normal and stress conditions to ensure that they do not exceed established limits. Our derivative transactions are used for hedging purposes only and comply with Board-approved policies. Senior management receives frequent status updates of all outstanding derivative positions.

Interest rate risk management – Our interest rate risk management program focuses on minimizing exposure to interest rate movements by setting an optimal mixture of floating and fixed-rate debt. We utilize interest rate swaps and collars to adjust our risk profile relative to any floating rate debt. We have no floating rate debt outstanding at June 30, 2004.

The following table presents the estimated future outstanding long-term debt at the end of each year and future required annual principal payments for each year then ended associated with the senior discount notes, senior notes and capital leases based on our projected level of long-term indebtedness:

29

		2004 2005			Years Ending December 31, 2006 2007 (Dollars In Millions)					2008	Т	Chereafter
Fixed Rate Instruments	Ф	(ф	(ф		ф		ф	(ф	
12 7/8% senior discount notes (2)	\$	6	\$	6	\$	6	\$	6	\$	6	\$	12.075%
Fixed interest rate		12.875%		12.875%		12.875%		12.875%		12.875%		12.875%
Principal payments				_								6
12% senior discount notes (2)	\$	218	\$	233	\$	233	\$	233	\$	233	\$	
Fixed interest rate		12.000%		12.000%		12.000%		12.000%		12.000%		12.000%
Principal payments		_		_		_		_		_		233
12½% senior notes		12		12		12		12		12		
Fixed interest rate		12.500%		12.500%		12.500%		12.500%		12.500%		12.500%
Principal payments												12
13 5/8% senior notes		2		2		2		2		2		
Fixed interest rate		13.625%		13.625%		13.625%		13.625%		13.625%		13.625%
Principal payments				_		_				_		2

11% senior notes		251	251	251	251	251	
Fixed interest rate	1	1.000%	11.000%	11.000%	11.000%	11.000%	11.000%
Principal payments			_	_	_	_	251
8½% senior notes		250	250	250	250	250	_
Fixed interest rate		8.500%	8.500%	8.500%	8.500%	8.500%	8.500%
Principal payments			_	_	_	_	250
Capital leases							
Total minimum lease payments (1)	\$	1.208	\$ 1.038	\$ 0.888	\$ 0.744	\$ 0.599	\$
Average Interest Rate	1	2.000%	12.000%	12.000%	12.000%	12.000%	12.000%
Annual lease payments		0.596	0.170	0.150	0.144	0.145	0.599

- (1) These amounts represent the estimated minimum annual payments due under our estimated capital lease obligations for the periods presented.
- (2)Interest will accrete on the 12 7/8% senior discount notes through February 2005 and on the 12% senior discount notes through July 31, 2005 at which time the notes will begin to require cash payments of interest.

Our primary market risk exposure relates to:

- the interest rate risk on long-term and short-term borrowings;
- our ability to refinance our senior discount notes and senior notes at maturity at market rates; and
- the impact of interest rate movements on our ability to meet interest expense requirements and meet financial covenants.

As a condition to the senior secured credit facility, we were required to maintain one or more interest rate protection agreements in an amount equal to a portion of the total debt under the credit facility. As of June 30, 2004, we had terminated all interest rate protection agreements. We do not hold or issue financial or derivative financial instruments for trading or speculative purposes. While we cannot predict our ability to refinance existing debt or the impact that interest rate movements will have on our existing debt, we continue to evaluate our financial position on an ongoing basis.

ITEM 4. CONTROLS AND PROCEDURES

(a) Evaluation of Disclosure Controls and Procedures. Each of our Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer has evaluated the effectiveness of our disclosure controls and procedures (as such term is defined in Rules 13a-15(e) or 15d-15(e) under the Exchange Act), as of the end of the period covered by this quarterly report, based on the evaluation of these controls and procedures required by Rules 13a-15(b) or 15d-15(b) under the Exchange Act. Based on such evaluation, such officers have concluded that, as of the end of the period covered by this quarterly

30

report, our disclosure controls and procedures are effective in alerting them on a timely basis to material information relating to us (including our consolidated subsidiaries) required to be included in our reports filed or submitted under the Exchange Act.

(b) Changes in Internal Control Over Financial Reporting. There have not been any changes in our internal controls over financial reporting (as such term is defined in Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f) under the Exchange Act) during the fiscal quarter to which this report relates that have materially affected, or are reasonably likely to materially affect, our internal controls over financial reporting.

We place reliance on Sprint to adequately design its internal controls with respect to the processes established to provide financial information and other information to us and the other PCS Affiliates of Sprint. To address this issue,

Sprint engages its independent auditors to perform a periodic evaluation of these controls and to provide a "Report on Controls Placed in Operation and Tests of Operating Effectiveness for Affiliates" under guidance provided in Statement of Auditing Standards No. 70. This report is provided semi-annually to us.

PART II - OTHER INFORMATION

ITEM 1. LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

On January 23, 2001, our board of directors, in a unanimous decision, terminated the employment of Jerry Brantley, then President and COO of the Company. On April 29, 2002, Mr. Brantley initiated litigation against us and our Chairman, David E. Sharbutt in the District Court of Lubbock County, Texas, 22nd Judicial District, alleging wrongful termination. In the litigation, Mr. Brantley claimed, among other things, that our termination of his employment was without cause under his employment agreement rather than a termination for non-performance. As such, Mr. Brantley's claim sought money damages for (i) severance pay equal to one year's salary at the time of his termination, (ii) the value of certain unexercised stock options he owned at the time of his termination, (iii) an allegedly unpaid bonus and (iv) exemplary damages, as well as recovery of attorneys' fees and costs. On September 27, 2002, the Court entered an Agreed Order Compelling Arbitration. A panel of three arbitrators was selected. Mr. Brantley's claims against us and David Sharbutt, including claims asserted in the Lubbock County lawsuit and in the arbitration, were resolved pursuant to a settlement agreement dated February 6, 2004. The settlement does not materially impact our consolidated financial statements or our operations.

In November and December 2003 and January 2004, multiple lawsuits were filed against us and David E. Sharbutt, our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer as well as Kendall W. Cowan, our Chief Financial officer. Steven Richardson, our Chief Operating Officer, was also a named defendant in one of the lawsuits. Each claim is a purported class action filed on behalf of a putative class of persons who and/or entities that purchased Alamosa Holdings' securities between January 9, 2001 and June 13, 2002, inclusive, and seeks recovery of compensatory damages, fees and costs. Each lawsuit was filed in the United States District Court for the Northern District of Texas, in either the Lubbock Division or the Dallas Division. On February 27, 2004, the lawsuits were consolidated into one action pending in the United States District Court for the Northern District of Texas, Lubbock Division. On March 4, 2004, the Court appointed the Massachusetts State Guaranteed Annuity Fund to serve as lead plaintiff and approved its selection of lead counsel for the consolidated action.

On May 18, 2004, the lead plaintiff filed a consolidated complaint. The consolidated complaint names three of the original defendants (the Company, David Sharbutt and Kendall Cowan), drops one of the original defendants (Steven Richardson) and names two new defendants who are outside directors (Michael Roberts and Steven Roberts). The putative class period remains the same. The consolidated complaint alleges violations of Sections 10(b) and 20(a) of the Exchange Act, Rule 10b-5 promulgated thereunder, and Sections 11 and 15 of the Securities Act. The consolidated complaint seeks recovery of compensatory damages, fees, costs, recission or rescissory damages in connection with the Sections 11 and 15 claims, and injunctive relief and/or disgorgement in connection with defendants' insider trading proceeds. At the end of the putative class period on June 13, 2002, we announced that our projection of net subscriber additions for the second quarter of 2002 would be less

31

than previously projected. The consolidated complaint alleges, among other things, that we made false and misleading statements about subscriber additions during the putative class period. The consolidated complaint also alleges that our financial statements were false and misleading because we improperly recognized revenue and failed to record

adequate allowances for uncollectible receivables. Our motion to dismiss the consolidated complaint was filed on July 26, 2004.

We believe that the defendants have meritorious defenses to these claims and intend to vigorously defend these actions. No discovery has been taken at this time, and the ultimate outcome is not currently predictable. There can be no assurance that the litigation will be resolved in our favor and an adverse resolution could adversely affect our financial condition.

On July 8 and 15, 2004, two shareholder derivative suits, each asserting identical allegations, were filed in State District Court in Dallas County, Texas on behalf of us against certain of our officers and directors: David E. Sharbutt, our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, Kendall W. Cowan, our Chief Financial Officer, as well as other current and former members of our board of directors, including Scotty Hart, Michael V. Roberts, Ray M. Clapp, Jr., Schuyler B. Marshall, Thomas F. Riley, Jr. Steven C. Roberts, Jimmy R. White, Thomas B. Hyde and Tom M. Phelps. The suits also name us as a nominal defendant. Based on allegations substantially similar to the federal shareholder action, the suits assert claims for defendants' alleged violations of state law, including breaches of fiduciary duty, abuse of control, gross mismanagement, waste of corporate assets and unjust enrichment that allegedly occurred between January 2001 and June 2002. The suits seek recovery of damages, fees, costs, equitable and/or injunctive remedies, and disgorgement of all profits, benefits and other compensation.

On November 26, 2003, Core Group PC filed a claim against Alamosa PCS and four other PCS Affiliates of Sprint in the United States District Court for the District of Kansas alleging copyright infringement related to the designs used in Sprint retail stores. The complainant sought money damages and an injunction against Alamosa PCS' continued use of the alleged copyrighted designs. This claim was dismissed on June 4, 2004 with no adverse impact to us.

ITEM 2. CHANGES IN SECURITIES AND USE OF PROCEEDS.

On May 14, 2004, we completed a private exchange transaction with a holder of the 13 5/8% Senior Notes. Pursuant to the transaction, the holder delivered to us an aggregate of \$150,000 principal amount of the 13 5/8% Senior Notes in exchange for a newly issued \$97,000 in principal amount of the 11% Senior Notes and 150 shares of Series B Preferred Stock. The transaction was retroactively effective as of the debt exchange in November 2003. The newly issued securities were issued in reliance on Section 3(a)(9) of the Securities Act. Each share of Series B Preferred Stock is convertible at the holder's option and at any time into shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock. The Series B Preferred Stock is convertible at \$3.40 per share.

On June 1, 2004, we completed a private exchange transaction pursuant to which a holder of Series B Preferred Stock delivered to us 100,000 shares of Series B Preferred Stock in exchange for 7,811,000 newly issued shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock. On June 9, 2004, we completed a private exchange transaction pursuant to which a holder of Series B Preferred Stock delivered to us 50,000 shares of Series B Preferred Stock in exchange for 3,905,500 newly issued shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock. On June 14, 2004, we completed a private exchange transaction pursuant to which a holder of Series B Preferred Stock delivered to us 40,000 shares of Series B Preferred Stock in exchange for 3,124,400 newly issued shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock. On June 18, 2004, we completed a private exchange transaction pursuant to which a holder of Series B Preferred Stock delivered to us 3,000 shares of Series B Preferred Stock in exchange for 220,588 newly issued shares of Alamosa Holdings common stock and approximately \$116,000 in cash. The common stock issued in each of these transactions was issued in reliance on Section 3(a)(9) of the Securities Act.

In addition, during the three months and six months ended June 30, 2004, an aggregate of 2,000 and 2,060 shares, respectively, of Series B Preferred Stock were tendered for conversion pursuant to the terms thereof in exchange for 147,054 and 151,465 shares, respectively of Alamosa Holdings common stock. The shares of common stock issued upon conversion of Series B Preferred Stock were issued in transactions exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities Act pursuant to Section 3(a)(9) thereunder.

ITEM 3. DEFAULTS UPON SENIOR SECURITIES.

None.

ITEM 4. SUBMISSION OF MATTERS TO A VOTE OF SECURITY HOLDERS.

At the Annual Meeting of Stockholders held on June 2, 2004 the stockholders voted on:

1) the election of three directors for a term of three years expiring in 2007 and until their successors are duly elected and qualified:

	Common stock	shareholders	Preferred stock shareholders			
	For	Withheld	For	Withheld		
Ray M. Clapp, Jr.	86,241,390	306,850	557,091	2,797		
John F. Otto, Jr.	86,327,867	220,373	557,091	2,797		
Jimmy R. White	86,402,938	145,302	557,091	2,797		

2) a proposal to approve an amendment and restatement of the Company's Amended and Restated Employee Stock Purchase Plan to authorize for issuance an additional 200,000 shares of Common Stock:

	Common stock	k shareholders	
For	Against	Abstain	Broker Non-Votes
59,774,146	1,524,717	27,022	25,222,355
	Preferred stock	k shareholders	
For	Against	Abstain	Broker Non-Votes
217,239	16,757	-0-	325,892

3) a proposal to ratify the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent accountants for the year ending December 31, 2004:

	Common stoc	k shareholders	
For	Against	Abstain	Broker Non-Votes
86,502,846	40,757	4,637	-0-
	Preferred stoc	k shareholders	
For	Against	Abstain	Broker Non-Votes
557,966	1,922	-0-	-0-

ITEM 5. OTHER INFORMATION.

None.

ITEM 6. EXHIBITS AND REPORTS ON FORM 8-K.

- (a) See the Exhibit Index following the signature page hereto for a list of the exhibits filed pursuant to Item 601 of Regulation S-K:
- (b) The following sets forth the current reports on Form 8-K that have been filed during the quarterly period for which this report is filed:

None.

33

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

ALAMOSA HOLDINGS, INC.

(Registrant)

/s/ David E. Sharbutt

David E. Sharbutt

Chairman of the Board of Directors and

Chief Executive Officer

(Principal Executive Officer)

/s/ Kendall W. Cowan

Kendall W. Cowan

Chief Financial Officer

(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)

34

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit

Number Exhibit Title

- 3.1 Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Alamosa Holdings, Inc., filed as Exhibit 1.1 to the Registration Statement on Form 8-A, dated February 14, 2001 (SEC File No. 000-32357) of Alamosa Holdings, Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 3.2 Amended and Restated Bylaws of Alamosa Holdings, Inc., filed as Exhibit 1.2 to the Registration Statement on Form 8-A, dated February 14, 2001 (SEC File No. 000-32357) of Alamosa Holdings, Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 3.3 Certificate of the Designations, Powers, Preferences and Rights of Series B Convertible Preferred Stock, filed as Exhibit 3.1 to Form 10-Q of Alamosa Holdings, Inc. for the

- quarterly period ended September 30, 2003, which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 3.4 Certificate of the Designations, Powers, Preferences and Rights of Series C Convertible Preferred Stock, filed as Exhibit 3.2 to Form 10-Q of Alamosa Holdings, Inc. for the quarterly period ended September 30, 2003, which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 10.1+ Second Amended and Restated Alamosa Holdings, Inc. Employee Stock Purchase Plan filed as Exhibit 10.39 to Amendment No. 1 to the Registration Statement of Form S-4, dated July 14, 2004 (Registration No. 333-114592), of Alamosa (Delaware), Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 10.2 Addendum VIII to Sprint PCS Management Agreement and Sprint PCS Services Agreement, dated June 14, 2004, by and among Sprint Spectrum L.P., WirelessCo, L.P., Sprint Communications Company L.P. and Washington Oregon Wireless, LLC, filed as Exhibit 10.65 to Amendment No. 1 to the Registration Statement on Form S-4, dated July 14, 2004 (Registration No. 333-114592), of Alamosa (Delaware), Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 10.3 Addendum XII to Sprint PCS Management Agreement and Sprint PCS Services Agreement, dated June 14, 2004, by and among Sprint Spectrum L.P., WirelessCo, L.P., Sprint Communications Company L.P. and Texas Telecommunications LP, filed as Exhibit 10.66 to Amendment No. 1 to the Registration Statement on Form S-4, dated July 14, 2004 (Registration No. 333-114592), of Alamosa (Delaware), Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 10.4 Addendum VII to Sprint PCS Management Agreement and Sprint PCS Services Agreement, dated June 14, 2004, by and among Sprint Spectrum L.P., SprintCom, Inc., WirelessCo, L.P., Sprint Communications Company L.P. and Southwest PCS, L.P., filed as Exhibit 10.67 to Amendment No. 1 to the Registration Statement on Form S-4, dated July 14, 2004 (Registration No. 333-114592), of Alamosa (Delaware), Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 10.5 Addendum XI to Sprint PCS Management Agreement and Sprint PCS Services Agreement, dated June 14, 2004, by and among Sprint Spectrum L.P., WirelessCo, L.P., Sprint Communications Company L.P. and Alamosa Wisconsin Limited Partnership, filed as Exhibit 10.68 to Amendment No. 1 to the Registration Statement on Form S-4, dated July 14, 2004 (Registration No. 333-114592), of Alamosa (Delaware), Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.

35

Exhibit

Number Exhibit Title

- 10.6 Addendum XII to Sprint PCS Management Agreement and Sprint PCS Services Agreement, dated June 14, 2004 by and among Sprint Spectrum L.P., WirelessCo, L.P., Sprint Communications Company L.P. and Alamosa Missouri, LLC, filed as Exhibit 10.69 to Amendment No. 1 to the Registration Statement on Form S-4, dated July 14, 2004 (Registration No. 333-114592), of Alamosa (Delaware), Inc., which exhibit is incorporated herein by reference.
- 31.1* Certification of CEO Pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002.
- 31.2* Certification of CFO Pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002.

- 32.1* Certification of CEO Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as Adopted Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002.
- 32.2* Certification of CFO Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as Adopted Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002.

36

⁺Exhibit is a management contract.

^{*}Exhibit is filed herewith.